
Dear Merlin

Thank you so much for your email. I apologise for the delay in replying
but I have been abroad at a meeting

I was really delighted with the leadership development programme,which Sue
Hill organised through you and Enid for the Clinical Champions and SHA
leads in Audiology. I am now one of the most senior (age wise!!) people in
my specialty and am very fortunate to have had a fascinating career
helping to develop a new specialty and working both in the academic and
clinical domains.

Over the years, I have been invited to attend various leadership events
and can honestly say that I did not find any of them particularly helpful.
They were didactic and narrow in their approach rather than the
structured, reflective approach, which ranged over many scenarios
encountered in everyday practice, that you and Enid adopted. I found the
style of presentation, which led the participants to come up with the
optimal approach, very helpful, as this added weight to the learning
process, which was then crystallised by reference to key points in the
notes provided. I feel that I have become much more thoughtful about how I
approach leadership issues and think through the outcome that is required
and how this might be successfully achieved with a "win-win" situation for
everyone involved.

Not only did I benefit personally from the programme, for which I am most
grateful and only wish I had met you at the beginning rather than towards
the end of my career, but I also cannot thank you enough for really
bringing together the various different professional groups in audiology,
which have struggled previously to get on some sensible footing. There was
a real sense of purpose and unanimity in the meetings, which must benefit
both the subject and the clinical service, which both require the breadth
of expertise across the various disciplines.

In summary, it was a thoroughly enjoyable and profitable programme. Thank
you again for your time, expertise and excellent approach. I should be
delighted if we have the opportunity to meet again in the future and only
wish that many of my colleagues could have the opportunity to benefit from
this programme early in their career development.

Kindest regards
Linda

Linda M Luxon
Professor of Audiovestibular Medicine
UCL Ear Institute
332-8 Grays Inn Road
London WC1X 8EE, UK

Email:l.luxon@ucl.ac.uk
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